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December 3, 2019 
148/2019-VOP 

E X T E R N A L  C O M M U N I C A T I O N  

To: B3’s Market Participants – BM&FBOVESPA Segment 

Re: Order Entry Interface – Publication of the First Technical Specifications 
for Binary Protocol (SBE) 

B3 is developing an order entry gateway based on SBE binary protocol, as 
announced in a technical workshop held on October 29, 2019.  
 
Seeking to obtain feedback from market participants about the new protocol, B3 has 
published technical specifications for order change, cancellation, confirmation and 
rejection and for new orders. 
 
Participants who wish to comment on technical aspects of the new messaging 
should send an email to tradingsupport@b3.com.br, with “Order Entry SBE” in the 
subject line, by January 31, 2020. 
 
The documentation regarding the new protocol is available at www.b3.com.br, 
Solutions, Platforms, Puma Trading System, Developers and vendors, SBE – Order 
Entry.  
 
More information about the New Gateway project is available in Portuguese at 
www.b3.com.br/novogateway.  
 
Further clarification can be obtained from Trading Support by telephone on +55 11 
2565-5021 or by email at tradingsupport@b3.com.br. 
 
 
 
 
 
Cícero Augusto Vieira Neto  
Chief Operating Officer 
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